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C HAMBER  

C ONNECTIONS  

M I SS I O N ST ATE M EN T  
 

The Raytown Area Chamber of 

Commerce and Tourism supports 

our business community to enhance 

the quality of life for our citizens. 

Click on logos & links  

for more information 

2023 CHAMBER 

CORPORATE 

SPONSORS 

  #VisitRaytown 

 

 

 

 
Congratulations to the Kansas City Chiefs for 

a great 2022 season and winning the AFC 

Championship.  We wish you luck as you  

prepare for the big game on February 12 and 

can’t wait for the trophy to return to KC.   

  

 

  

http://raytownchamber.com/
http://garrisontax.com/
https://www.arvest.com/
http://www.visitraytown.com/
https://www.servproraytowneastkansascity.com/
http://shamrockcabinet.com/
https://www.spireenergy.com/
https://raytownchamber.chambermaster.com/events/details/february-2023-monthly-membership-meeting-4509


PRESIDENT’S CORNER 

 

The Building Foundation is excited for the construction to begin on the final phase of the 

building remodel.   

 

• The kitchen will be gutted with walls being repaired, new flooring, paint, new work 

area, new kitchen cabinets and updated plumbing.  This will be happening in February. 

• Cornerstone Home Improvement will be replacing the windows on February 21.  

• Final upgrades to the upstairs bathroom will also be finalized. 

 

At the January Board meeting, Past Chair Pt Ertz transferred the gavel to in-coming Chair 

of the Board Patrick Nelson.  See photo on page 6.  The Board approved to support the 

3% sales tax on recreational use marijuana that will be on the ballot on April 4.    

 

The Membership Services Committee will be hosting an 816 Networking event on 

Wednesday, August 16 and will be selling t-shirts.  Be  

watching for the t-shirt order form to come out soon.  The 

logo is pictured.  We will be looking for a few sponsors for 

this event so if interested contact me.  Thank you to Franklin 

Lugenbeel with  Nazarethman Creative for helping us design 

this logo.  Interested in a logo design or remake, give Franklin a call.  He is listed in your 

directory or on the website.   

 

 

Mark your calendars for the 10th Annual Senior  

Celebration scheduled for Saturday, July 15.  Save the date 

cards and sponsorship forms will be going out soon. 

 

 

 

 

At the beginning of January, Pat Ertz drew one new member name and one person who 

recruited a new member.  Franklin Lugenbeel received $50 in gift cards to a member  

business and ElizaBeth Clayton donated her gift cards to be handed out during the January 

luncheon.  Thank you both for supporting the Raytown Chamber.   

 

 

Random Act of Kindness Day is Friday, February 17 - what 

will your random act of kindness be that day?   

 

 

 

Remember my door is always open! 

 

Vicki Turnbow, President 

 

 

 

 

Board of Directors 
 

Patrick Nelson, Chair 
Aviation Institute of Maintenance 
 

Robert Atkins, Chair Elect 

Farmers Insurance Agency 
 

ElizaBeth Clayton, Secretary/Treasurer 

Village Hospice 
 

Pat Ertz, Past Chair 
Public Water Supply District #2 

 

At Large Members 
Pam Clark 
Clark’s Appliances 
 

Loretha Hayden 
Lutfi’s Fried Fish - Raytown 

    Board Members 
 

Kory Brinton 
Brinton Electric 
 

Jeff Hirst 

Madden Media 
 

Carmen Kraus 
Connection Point Church 
 

Al Maddox 
Cave Spring 
 

Melvin Norrington 

Evergy 
 

Jourdan Price 
Personal Care Dental Group 
 

Linda Roberts 
Raytown Lee’s Summit Community Credit 
Union 
  

Brian Ross 
Edward Jones 
 

Tamara Wheeler 
United Consumers Credit Union 
 
 

April Harrington, Liaison 

Raytown Main Street Assoc. 
 

Chief Matt Mace, Liaison 
Raytown Fire Protection Dist. 
 

Dr. Penelope Martin-Knox, Liaison 
Raytown Quality Schools 
 

Dr. Kathrine Swanson, Liaison 
Metropolitan Community College -  

Longview 
 

Missy Wilson, Liaison 

City of Raytown 

Staff 
Vicki Turnbow, President 
president@raytownchamber.com 

THINKRAYTOWNFIRST.COM 

Do you know a business or organization 

that would be interested in receiving 

information about joining the Chamber?  

If yes, send me their contact information.   

mailto:president@raytownchamber.com
http://www.thinkraytownfirst.com/


 
 

 

 
 

     MEMBER MARKET 

.  
 

https://bukaty.com/
https://gflenv.com/harrisonville/
http://www.alarm.com/us/wardtechnology
https://www.kofcknights.org/CouncilSite/?CNO=4962
http://www.capacares.org/


 

 

 

 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January Photos 

The 2022 Chamber Celebration Luncheon was held on  

Thursday, January 26 at Connection Point Church.   

A big thank you to the following: 

• Linda Rogers and her team for a great meal 

• Connection Point Church for hosting 

• Evergy for sponsoring the luncheon  

• Dr. Tim Chirpich for swearing in the Class of 2025  

and the 2023 Officers 

• Charlie Mizell, Chuck Williams Photography for  

taking photos during lunch. 

• Tamara Wheeler, April Harrington, Pam Clark,                    

Paula Cannon and Michelle Williams for helping  

with setup, check-in and cleanup!   

The Joint Chamber Blood Drive Challenge hosted by the 

Community Blood Center of Greater KC between the Blue 

Springs, Independence and Raytown Chambers was held on  

Tuesday, January 17.  Over 28 people gave blood and the 

winning Chamber with the most donations was the  

Independence Chamber.  Steve Dempsey was able to meet 

Dawn Eblen while donating blood.  Thank you to the Hilton 

Garden Inn for allowing us to use the Santa Fe Room.   



 

 

 

 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2022 Award Winners 

Congratulations to the following who won awards at the 2022 

Chamber Celebration Luncheon: 

Out-Going Chair Recognition - Pat Ertz 

Small Business of the Year - Messner Bee Farm 

Non–Profit of the Year - River of Refuge 

Rising Stars - Jose Gonzalez and Austin Lynch 

Chamber Person of the Year - ElizaBeth Clayton 



 

 

 

 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Out and About in the Community 

Delivered new member plaque to Jeff and Paula Adams, owners of Anna 

Lou’s Guest House in Raymore.  Click here for details 

www.annalousguesthouse.com 

At a Rotary luncheon, I was able to learn more about  

Wendy McDermott with Synergy One Lending.  When  a new  

member joins Rotary, they give a “classification” speech about them-

selves.  Along with being a successful business woman,  

Wendy is a very crafty and creative person.   

Deron Cherry with the Deron Cherry Foundation 

came out and visited Erin Morse, Midwest Animal 

ResQ - to see “Hope” and find out how she was doing.  

Midwest Animal ResQ is one of four charities the 

Deron Cherry Foundation supports.   

Pat Ertz past chair of the Board transferred the gavel 

to Patrick Nelson Chair during the January 12 Board of 

Directors meeting.  The gavel in the picture was first 

used in 1969 and is an annual tradition.   

https://www.annalousguesthouse.com/?fbclid=IwAR0YkTVS73eJeajc7kKuVLrWAdltS7dtoP9E2R3R_sb8b0n9GulTCiQqMjA


 

Have you utilized your member benefits lately? 
Thank you to those businesses who paid 110% and are now members of the  

 
 

 
 

   
                                

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

CHAMBER RENEWAL S             ☺We would like to thank our members who gave 110%. 

 

☺Albin’s Fine Jewelry, Wayne Albin 1999 

Comcast, Rayma Nesselrode, Tom Krewson 1981 

☺Connection Point Church, Carmen Kraus, Brian Stone, Ber-

nard Wesley 1987 

Crane Brewing, Chris Meyers, Mackenzie Magwire 2015 

☺G. A. Precision, George Gardner 2019 110 

Grow In Peace, Carla Hamilton 2014 

Kansas City Zoo, Kirk Suedmeyer, Randy Wisthoff 2011 

☺Raytown Gregory Animal Health Center, 

Dr. Tim Chirpich 1976 

☺RE&P Midwest-Excavating/Plumbing, Larry Pence 2019 

Serenity Café, Rebecca Tolbert 2019 

Southeast Enterprises, David Melton, Lauren Hall,  

Javier Pedroza, Shea Verse 1995 

☺The UPS Store, Peggy Sundquist 2007 

Ultimate Advertising-Rok’It Advertising, Ashley Duncan, 

George Duncan, Kaylie Baker 1990 

Raytown Youth Baseball-Softball Association 

David Patterson 

Raytown, MO 64138 

816-698-6410 

raytownybsa@gmail.com 

www.raytownybsa.org 

Non-Profit, Sports 

Recruited by:  Vicki Turnbow 

 

 

Best Western Premier 

Jody Ruby 

Elizabeth Bailey 

4011 Blue Ridge Cutoff 

Kansas City, MO 64133 

816-353-5300 

jruby@bestwesternkansascitysc.com 

www.bestwestern.com/

kansascitysportscomplex 

Hotel 

Recruited by Vicki Turnbow 

 

 

ALA Management 

Chris David 

Lee’s Summit, MO 64081 

816-809-5746 

cdavisALA@gmail.com 

Insurance, Financial 

Recruited by Self 

Welcome to these new 

Members! Reach out to 

them if you need their 

product or services! 

 Playter & Playter, LLC 

Eric Playter 

Chris Playter 

7608 Raytown Road 

Raytown, MO 64138 

816-666-8902 

Fax:  816-666-8903 

eric@playter.com 

www.playter.com 

Legal Services 

Recruited by:  Vicki Turnbow 

 

The Recovery Village Kansas City 

(to open in March 2023) 

Savannah Eckstrom 

11901 Jessica Lane 

Raytown, MO 64138 

772-631-5573 

seckstrom@advancedrecoverysystems.com 

www.recoverykansascity.com 

Recovery/Rehab Services 

mailto:raytownybsa@gmail.com
http://www.raytownybsa.org
mailto:jruby@bestwesternkansascitysc.com
http://www.bestwestern.com/kansascitysportscomplex
http://www.bestwestern.com/kansascitysportscomplex
mailto:cdavisALA@gmail.com
mailto:eric@playter.com
http://www.playter.com
mailto:seckstrom@advancedrecoverysystems.com
http://www.recoverykansascity.com


 

 

 

 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mimosas - Raytown Main Street Association 



 

 

 

 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Piccadilly - Raytown Main Street Association 

http://www.raytownmainstreet.org/


 

 

 

 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Raytown Chamber/Rotary Golf Tournament 

https://raytownchamber.chambermaster.com/events/details/golf-tournament-raytown-chamber-rotary-4526


 

Members in the News - City of Raytown 

 

 

                                                                                                                                              

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

City of Raytown Announces new Directors in Finance,  
Public Works and Community Development 

The New Year brings new leadership to key positions at City Hall 

(RAYTOWN, Mo.) – The City of Raytown has appointed Michael Graham, Robinson Camp and Diane Egger to 
fill director positions in its Finance, Public Works and Community Development departments. Graham, who 
started Jan. 23, is the latest in the string of appointments to fill the leadership vacancies. 

  
“Since COVID, the City of Raytown has been affected by the labor shortage that has plagued municipalities and 
other  
businesses,” said City Administrator Damon Hodges. “We are pleased to welcome Michael, Rob, and Diane who 
all bring a wealth of experience and passion to the team. I am confident that their contributions will enhance our 
level of service to our residents while continuing to maintain prudent fiscal responsibility.” 

  
Graham brings more than 30 years of experience in finance, grants, financial analysis, and payroll. His most 
recent  
position was Senior Vice President Administration/CFO with the Kansas City Area Transportation Authority. As 
Finance Director, Graham will oversee and manage sewer billing and collections, city revenue collections, the 
budget and all other activities, programs, and operations of the Finance Department. 

  
Camp, who started Dec. 5, comes to the City from the Blanchard, Oklahoma area, where he previously worked 
for a  
national infrastructure company as well as the Cities of Chickasha and Enid as Public Works Director. He has 
more than 10 years of experience managing multi-million-dollar infrastructure projects. 

  
Egger, comes to the City from the City of Independence, bringing two decades of experience in public health 
and  
community development. Egger started on July 18, 2022, and oversees code enforcement, animal control, busi-
ness  
licensing, the rental inspection program and all operations of the Community Development Department. 

  
Incorporated in 1950, the City of Raytown is a Crossroads Community, Embracing Diversity, and Working 
Together. Raytown is located in Eastern Jackson County. Raytown sits along three historic trails - Santa 
Fe, Oregon, and        California. Totaling 10 square miles, Raytown’s population is just over 30,000. For 
more information about the City of Raytown, go to www.raytown.mo.us. 

Our mailing address is: 
10000 E 59th St., Raytown, Mo 64133 

http://www.raytown.mo.us/
http://www.raytown.mo.us


  

 
The Rotary Club of Raytown and the Raytown Parks Dept. applied for a grant through Rotary  

International for new play equipment at Kenagy Park.  This equipment is going to add a musical element 

to the main playground at that location.  The Tongue Drums from Landscape Structures cost $5,725, 

with $2,500 coming from Rotary International, $2,500 from Rotary Club of Raytown, and the remaining 

$725 paid by the Raytown Parks.  These drums were installed last week on January 27th by the Rotary 

volunteers and Raytown Parks staff.   

 

The drums were cut out of the new playground installation in 2022 when the project came in over budget for the Parks 

Dept.  We are glad that the Rotary Club of Raytown found a way to bring this new equipment to the kids in Raytown and 

we expect them to see a lot of use over the coming years! 

 

Thank you for all that helped with this project! 

 

 

Dave Turner CPRP 

Parks Director 

Raytown Parks & Recreation 

5912 Lane Ave 

Raytown MO 64133 

816-358-4100 

 

 

Members in the News 

https://www.raytownpolice.org/cert
https://rotary6040.org/clubinfo/raytown
http://www.raytownparks.com/


 In efforts to continue integrating real world learning opportunities inside the classroom, 

Kauffman Foundation has teamed up with Raytown Quality Schools to accomplish the joint 

mission of student achievement. Providing students with many opportunities to  

expand their learning using work experiences in the form of student internships, and client 

projects.  In addition, offering students college credit for courses taken in high school, 

granting students Industry Recognized Credentials, and Entrepreneurial experiences.  

 
I am Kionna Dickerson, Raytown High Schools Coordinator of Real World Learning and  

Community Partnerships. I graduated from Raytown High School May of 2018, and am looking 

forward to working with businesses, non-profit organizations, and much more within the  

Raytown Community. Our goal is by 2030, all Raytown graduates will graduate with one or 

more Market Value Assets. Do you think your business, or organization can benefit our  

students' learning experience? Let us know!  

 
Email: Kionna.Dickerson@Raytownschools.org 

Phone: (816) 268-7320 

 

Raytown Quality Schools 2023 Bond Proposal Would Address Immediate Structural Needs  

and Enhance District High School Arts and Athletics Spaces 

 

The Raytown Quality Schools Board of Education voted unanimously to place a no tax increase $35 million bond and 

a no tax increase levy transfer on the ballot for the upcoming April 4, 2023 election. If approved, the bond would 

address immediate structural repair needs and allow for updated arts and activities spaces at both district high 

schools, Raytown South High School and Raytown High School.  

 

At RSHS, approval of the no tax increase bond would allow the district to move forward with a two-part plan to build a modern  

performing arts center and an auxiliary gym. The proposed modern performing arts center will be a new facility on the high school  

campus that will include a technology and competition space with the capability to project a large screen, provide flexible seating with 

tiered platforms, and serve as a modifiable space for multiple class and activity use throughout the school day.  

 

Bonds funds would also support a new and updated auxiliary gym at both high schools, on par with the school districts in the  

metropolitan area. The existing performing arts center at RSHS will be razed and turned into an auxiliary gym, which the school does not 

currently have. Bond funds would be used to build a much-needed auxiliary gym at RHS. An auxiliary gym is essential to accommodate 

sports and activities at each high school and provide the district the opportunity to host sports tournaments.  

 

While bond funds must be dedicated to construction and renovation of buildings, levies are for all other costs of running district schools. 

The proposed no tax increase levy transfer would authorize the transfer of 18 cents in excess levy from the district’s debt service fund 

into the schools operating fund. This would allow the district to address important needs while continuing to pay debts on time with zero 

increase to the total tax rate.   

Voters will have the opportunity to vote on the proposed bond measure on the Tuesday, April 4, 2023 election. 

 

 

Raytown Quality Schools 

mailto:Kionna.Dickerson@Raytownschools.org
http://www.raytownschools.org/
https://www.kauffman.org/


  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Operation Thank You  

Thank you to these members who purchased a marketing space.   

When you receive this year’s publication, take a moment to look through it and if you need  

additional copies for your office, please let the Chamber office know.   

 

Advanced Eyecare 

American Family Insurance 

Blue Ridge Bank and Trust 

Centerwell Senior Primary Care 

Child Abuse Prevention Association 

City of Raytown 

Clark’s Appliances 

Farmers Insurance - Atkins Agency 

Financial Freedom Now 

From the Earth 

Garrison & Associates/Collective Wealth Management 

Greater KC Homes 

Lee’s Summit Tribune Publishing 

Lutfi’s Fried Fish - Raytown 

Madden Media 

Maj-R Thrift & Discount 

McIntosh Heating & Cooling 

Pain Relief 

Personal Care Dental Group 

R & Automotive 

Raytown Educational Foundation 

Raytown Gregory Animal Health Center 

Raytown Main Street Association 

Raytown Quality Schools 

Raytown-Lee’s Summit Community Credit Union 

REAP 

Re-Discover Raytown 

Ultimate Advertising 

Saddlecreek Stables & Vineyard 

SDC Engineering 

Secured IT Professional 

Shamrock Cabinet & Fixture Corporation 

SkyLine Church 

Synergy One Lending 

United Consumers Credit Union 

Ward Technology LLC 

Waterfalls of the World Vacation 

World Finance Corporation 



5909 RAYTOWN TRAFFICWAY 

RAYTOWN, MO 64133-3860 
 

816-353-8500   FAX 816-353-8525 

RaytownChamber.com  

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

   1 

 

Membership 

Services 

Committee 

Meeting 

Noon Chamber 

Office 

2 

 

3 

 

Tourism  

Committee 

Meeting 

 

Field trip at 

11:30 to Harp 

BBQ 

4 

 

5 

 

6 

 

7 

 

8 

 

 

9 

 

Chamber/BF 

Board Meeting 

8:00 a.m. 

Chamber 

Office 

 

10 

 

11 

 

12 

 

13 

 

Office opens at 

10:00 a.m. 

 

 

14 

 

15 

 

16 

 

Office closes at 

4:00 p.m. 

17 

 

Government 

Relations  

Committee 

Meeting 

8:00 a.m. 

 

Office closed 

half day 

18 

19 

 

20 

 

Office closed for 

holiday 

 

Luncheon  

Reservation  

Deadline 

21 

 

22 

 

February  

Membership 

Luncheon 

23 

 

 

24 25 

 

26 27 28 
 

Chamber Day at 

the Capitol 

 

Office closed all 

day 

    

       


